3

V.

For the best experience, open this PDF portfolio in
Acrobat X or Adobe Reader X, or later.

Get Adobe Reader Now!



http://www.adobe.com/go/reader


From: Don Scott

To: Calandra Barraco
Subject: FW: 5 year or 15-day work program? Fpn 429823
Date: Thursday, March 16, 2023 5:01:27 PM

From: jjm66@aol.com <jjm66@aol.com>

Sent: Thursday, March 16, 2023 5:00 PM

To: Don Scott <dscott@Leempo.com>

Subject: Fw: 5 year or 15-day work program? Fpn 429823

Director Scott,

| object to the minutes for the January 20th, 2023 MPO Meeting. The minutes need to be revised before approval.

My public comment for the January 20th, 2023 meeting provided via email was not record.

| asked questions during the meeting on January 20th that were never answered. One question was, why was the board discussed fpn 429823 in 2018 when it had been removed from the 5-year tentative work program?

Thank you
John Majka

Sent from AOL on Android

——- Forwarded Message —
From: "jjmé6@aol.com" <jjm66@aol.com>
To: "Don Scott" <dscott@leempo.com>

Cc:
Sent: Fri, Jan 20, 2023 at 10:46 AM
Subject: 5 year or 15-day work program? Fpn 429823

Department states the following:

a. On October 3, 2018, following the Department’s unsuccessful negotiations with Lee
County who refused to accept maintenance responsibility of the previously proposed Share

Use Path, Donald Scott, Executive Director of the Lee County Metropolitan Planning
Organization (MPO) sent the Department’s District Secretary the following email:

Per our discussion regarding the SR 80 multi-use pathway project from
Shoreland Drive to Buckingham Road, now that Lee County has indicated
that they will not maintain the asphalt multi-use pathway consistent with the
FDOT requirements for this facility, the Lee MPO requests that the second
option of building a concrete sidewalk be pursued. Our understanding is
that this will include a redesign to an eight-foot sidewalk, which will
eliminate the need for a local entity maintenance agreement for this project.
We also understand that the fiscal year for construction will depend on our
funding availability. Please feel free to contact me if you have any

questions. Thanks.

Filed October 29, 2018 4:14 PM Division of Administrative Hearings
e T

Sent from the all new AOL app for Android
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